Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe Neighbourhood Plan

Notes from the meeting on 27th June 2017

1. Chair – Bob Kendall

2. Apologies – Glynis Marsh, Rob Fraser, Mandy, James Langley and Tony Roberts

    Present – Bob Kendall, Adele Haddon, Ruth and David Langley, Mr and Mrs Parkes, Karen and Alan Follows, Martin Doughty, Joelle Davies, Luke Brown, Helen Metcalfe and Marilyn Brogden

3. Notes from the last meeting were accepted

4. Updates


Joelle introduced Luke Brown who is taking a lead role for Neighbourhood Planning at Bassetlaw District Council (BDC) for 6 months and will be our key person with Joelle for this period of time.

Deliverability of Sites, Joelle has not heard back from the Bible College ref: NP09 but a member of the group told the group that they had applied for outline planning permission for 7 houses.
Joelle needs email confirmation from the landowners of sites NP22, NP14, NP11 and NP18 stating that the land is available.

Joelle produced the preferred sites maps and discussed the community support statistics comparing December 2016 and April 2017 event results.

There was a discussion about how our N. Plan fits in with BDC’s emerging Local Plan and when the date should be for starting our target numbers as a few sites that had already been identified now have outline planning in place, which means at this moment in time they would not be included in our target of 20% increase in housing.
It was thought that 2019 would be the start date. The group felt strongly that it was too late and should start ASAP.

Millennium Green to be put in as a project.

Joelle is still working on the Sites Assessments, Helen will need these and the maps before she does V.2 of the plan.

Joelle will do the Consultation Summery of the process (Site allocation and justification)

Bob passed on comments from Rob Fraser about the quantity of proposed houses on NP04 and the group agreed that the number should drop to 6 from 10, to prevent them extending towards the cemetery.

Joelle will have her work done by the end of July ready for Helen.

Joelle left the meeting

Site maps and base maps have been completed and given to Luke Brown.

Design study is underway, Bob will be meeting up with the Design team (Gary) for a walk around the village.

Helen wants the Weebly website tidied up, Marilyn said this was beyond her skill set and Adele agreed to do it.  

Helen requires a larger character map and Luke will provide this.

Luke will send the preferred sites and conservation appraisal to Gary.

Helen went through the follow-up list of tasks, most are now done, she has asked for a map with photos in/out of the village from publically accessible sites to show area that mean something to the villagers, or why spaces have left open or are special. Luke will bring a map to the next meeting to put the photos on.

Local Green Spaces (LGS)– we need to think about applying for LGS.  ? part of the Bible College, Bob may talk to them about it. Also the green at M. Thorpe and the football field. Luke will send to forms to Marilyn and check the status of any Public Open Spaces.
Marilyn to send map of footpaths to the Steering Group.

Sustainability Appraisal Summery is needed, Bassetlaw will do this , Luke will put this in motion, the money will come from a grant, Adele will check the grant status.

Helen wants us to look at her objectives on page 19 in Version 1 re: specific features in Mattersey Thorpe housing style and types.

Formal documentation of previous events is nearly completed.

5. Any other business

    Basic Condition Statements, Helen will need these at some time.

    Heritage map – Luke to check the status of positive heritage buildings.

6. Date and time of the next meeting  - Thursday 20th July 7pm in the Church Hall.

